
DO LOBSTER is planning to construct a 5880 SF addition to an existing building at 
1319 Main Road, Eastern Passage. The added space will be used for long term 
storage of live lobster.

I discussed the nature of the lobster storage business at this location with Mr. Lyman 
Langille, Manager, on December 31, 2019.  Live lobster are trucked from locations in 
the Maritime provinces depending on the various lobster fishing seasons.  Trucks 
usually arrive at the site sometime during the night and rarely would be expected to 
arrive during either AM or PM peak travel periods. Loaded trucks leaving the site for 
shipment at the Halifax Airport usually depart during mid-morning at approximately 
10:30 AM.  The planned additional storage space may result in three to four added 
staff at the site as needed from time to time, and one or two arriving and departing 
trucks per week.

The site is served by two exiting driveways.  Main Road adjacent to the site has a
posted speed limit of 60 km/h.  The street has one full traffic lane in each direction 
with the taper for an added south bound lane beginning just north of the site.  The 
street is straight and level adjacent to the driveways and visibility is good on both 
Main Road approaches.

Since the planned storage building will not generate any significant numbers of 
vehicle trips during AM and PM peak travel periods, and visibility is good on Main 
Road approaches to the exiting driveways, the proposed development is not expected 
to have any noticeable impact to the operation of Main Road or the regional road 
system.

Please contact me by Email or telephone, if you have questions or require additional information for 
this project.

Sincerely,
Ken O'Brien, M.Eng., P.Eng.
Senior Traffic Engineer

1 Spectacle Lake Drive, Dartmouth, NS, Canada B3B 1X7 
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